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ZC-20-12 (Steen Road)

Hold a public hearing and consider a request by Mike Siefert, on behalf 

of Lookout Partners, L.P., for a Zoning Change from Future Development 

(FD) to Single Family 6 (SF-6), for approximately 14.71 acres out of the 

J.W. Berry Survey, located near N LBJ Drive and Steen Road. 

(T. Carpenter)



Location:

• Approximately 14.71 acres

• Current Configuration: 
Vacant land

• Surrounding uses include:

• Single-family residences

• Vacant Land

• Located within a Existing 
Neighborhood on the 
Preferred Scenario Map



Context & History

• Annexed in 2015

• Existing Zoning: 

Future Development (FD)

• Proposed Zoning: 

Single Family (SF-6)

• Proposed SF-6 zoning 
allows single-family 
detached units. 





Comprehensive Plan 
Analysis

Step 1: Where is the property 
located on the Comprehensive Plan?

“Established, primarily residential
areas intended to maintain their
existing character and to follow
development and redevelopment
patterns that are compatible with the
existing character.” (4.1.1.6)

Existing Neighborhood Area



Comprehensive Plan Analysis

Step 2: Is the request consistent with the Comprehensive Plan / 
District Translation Table?

Applicant is requesting a Conventional residential District (SF-6) 
within an Existing Neighborhood Area. Zoning request is C –

Considered, and is consistent with the San Marcos Development 
Code.



SF-6 Zoning Analysis:

• The SF-6 district is intended to 
accommodate single family detached 
houses with a minimum lot size of 
6,000 square feet.

• Allowable Building Types: House, 
Cottage, and Civic Building.

• Proposed rezoning aligns with vision 
of the Comprehensive Plan.

• The property is vacant. 



Environmental Analysis

• Not located in floodplain.

• Located in the Edwards 
Aquifer Contributing Zone.

• Significant slopes on <10% 
of the property.



Staff Recommendation:

Staff provides this request to the Commission for your
consideration and recommends approval of the request for
a zoning change from “FD” Future Development to “SF-6”
Single-Family.

Planning & Zoning Commission Recommendation:

A motion was proposed by Commissioner Kelsey, seconded by
Commissioner Haverland to recommend denial of ZC-20-12. The motion
passed 9-0.

**A Super Majority Vote is required to overturn the denial 
recommendation by the Planning and Zoning Commission.




